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McEneny to Senate Dems: Thanks, our plan’s better

by Casey Seiler

March 3, 2012

Assemblyman Jack McEneny, who spoke to the TU Thursday about discussions under way on a constitutional fix for redistricting, released this statement pushing back against preemptive criticism from Senate Democrats directed at that under-construction package:

    While we share a common goal of permanently reforming New York’s redistricting process, the constitutional amendment currently being discussed by the Assembly is stronger than the Senate Minority’s proposal in several key respects. Future redistricting plans will be subjected to tough standards not contained in the plan put forth by the Senate Minority and, as well, the amendment would be accompanied by a statute implementing those changes.

    Notably, in the event the Legislature does not approve a plan put forth by the independent commission, the ability of lawmakers to make changes will be limited to those that affect no more than two percent of the population of the district being altered, making it much harder to modify the commission’s proposals.

    Additionally, the constitutional amendment and accompanying statute under discussion provide crucial protections for language and for racial minorities, require a specific public explanation if the commission plan proposes districts that deviate from population equality, and require eligible members of the commission to have been removed from active political participation for a longer period of time than would the Senate Minority’s proposal to ensure that the process is as free from politics as possible.
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